
RIVER TO SEA TRANSPORTATION PLANNING ORGANIZATION 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON THE  

FY 2016/17 – FY 2020/21 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) 
 

Notice is hereby given that the River to Sea Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) Board will 
conduct a public hearing during its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 22, 2016 at 9:00 
a.m. in the River to Sea TPO conference room located at 2570 W. International Speedway Blvd. Suite 
100, Daytona Beach, FL. The purpose of the hearing is to solicit public input regarding the draft 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for FY 2016/17 to FY 2020/21. Public comments are 
welcomed and encouraged during the public hearing, or they may be submitted directly to the TPO 
office prior to the public hearing by email, mail or telephone. 
 
The Transportation Improvement Program is a short-range list of proposed transportation improvement 
projects for the metropolitan planning area including all of Volusia County and the urbanized areas of 
Beverly Beach, Bunnell, Flagler Beach, Palm Coast and unincorporated Flagler County. A TIP must include 
all transportation projects that are proposed for funding within the metropolitan planning area. These 
projects include highway, bicycle, pedestrian, transit, transportation disadvantaged and aviation 
projects. The TIP is required to be financially constrained by year and include a financial plan that 
demonstrates which projects can be implemented using current revenue sources and which projects are 
to be implemented using projected revenues. 
 
The draft Transportation Improvement Program may be downloaded from the TPO’s website at 
http://www.r2ctpo.org/resources/tips/. For more information, or to obtain a copy of the TIP, please 
contact: 
 

Robert Keeth, Senior Planner  
2570 W. International Speedway Blvd, Suite 100 
Daytona Beach, FL  32114 
386-226-0422 ext. 20424 
rkeeth@r2ctpo.org 

 
NOTE: If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the TPO Board with respect to any matter 
considered at such meeting or hearing, he will need a record of the proceedings including the testimony 
and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. To that end, such person will want to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made. 
 
The River to Sea TPO does not discriminate in any of its programs or services. To learn more about our 
commitment to nondiscrimination and diversity visit our Title VI webpage at www.r2ctpo.org or contact 
the Title VI/Nondiscrimination Coordinator, Pamela Blankenship at 386-226-0422 or 
pblankenship@r2ctpo.org. 
 
If you require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, please call 
Pamela Blankenship at 386-226-0422 ext. 20416, five (5) working days prior to the meeting date. 
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